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Date:  July 31, 2023 
 
To:  Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
Through: Bryant Powell, City Manager 

Ted Wolff, Public Works Director 
 

From:  Shane Kiesow, Public Works Manager 
 
Subject: Project # PWC2019-13D Award 
 
 
 
City staff respectfully requests city council consideration of award of contract to Viasun 

Corporation for project PWC2019-13D for the installation of curbing for the Apache Trail 

medians between Ironwood Drive and Ocotillo Drive for a not to exceed amount including 10% 

contingency for unforeseens of $380,072.82.  

 

This work was discussed with council at the July 18, 2023 City Council regular session under 

Public Works’ “Fiscal Year 2024 CIP & Street Maintenance Plan.” The work involves the 

construction of cement concrete curbs around the medians to facilitate roadway drainage and 

protect landscape improvements planned for these median areas.  The work would last for 

about two to three weeks planned for in the October – November 2023 timeframe.  Work would 

occur during the daytime hours only with limited impacts to vehicular traffic lanes and no 

impacts expected to adjacent business entrances.  

 
 


